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From Our Administrative Pastor… 

Greetings in Christ, 
 
Paul writes to the Christians in Rome saying, 
“For I consider that the sufferings of this    
present time are not worth comparing with the 
glory that is to be revealed to us (8).” Whether 
we suffer from persecution or sickness, the 
extent of our suffering doesn’t even show up 
on the scale alongside the glory that we will 
experience on the last day. Suffering is       
terrible, but Christ is even better than our 
worst suffering. 
 
This is our comfort and hope because of what 
we celebrate on Resurrection Sunday. While 
we remember the resurrection of Jesus every 
day and celebrate it as we gather every Lord’s 
Day, Easter Sunday brings us to the close of 
the Lenten season. After a season of           
repentance and dialing down the busy tone of 
our lives (I guess this virus helped with that, in 
particular, this year. I don’t say that           
sarcastically, but truly. In Scripture we see 
examples of sickness and suffering coming to 
people to bring them to repentance and faith), 
we bring back the Alleluias and celebrate that 
just as Christ was raised from the dead so we 
will be too. 
 
This year will certainly look different for that 
celebration. Rather than gathering together 
shoulder to shoulder belting out the Alleluias 
with our brothers and sisters in Christ, many 
of you will be watching on a screen as your 
Pastors sing inside of a mostly empty building 
while you fill your houses with songs of 
thanksgiving and praise. Praise be to God that 
His saving Word remains effective whether 
we’re sitting together in the sanctuary or   
hearing it broadcast over the airwaves from 
our living rooms. On Easter Sunday, maybe 
even open your windows and let your voices 
be heard. Let people know that virus or no 
virus Christ is still risen! He’s risen indeed, 
Alleluia! 
 
The most difficult part for us in all of this is 
that Jesus comes to us in His body and blood 

 

building together His body that gathers and 
we can’t do that like we usually would on 
such a day of celebration (or any Saturday 
or Sunday at the moment, for that matter). 
Pastor Troup spends time in his article   
talking about flexibility when we don’t 
know what lies ahead. Our Heavenly Father 
knows what lies ahead and we know the 
promise of eternal life He has given to us. 
That’s the same message you will hear this 
year because it’s the message that saves 
(See 1 Cor 15). 
 
I think many see death as the greatest evil. 
And while it is terrible, we know that the 
greatest sorrow is faithlessness. That’s why 
we continue to proclaim the message of 
Christ’s sacrificial death and resurrection for 
every person. We proclaim that message 
within these walls and we proclaim that 
message to all of the people we come in 
contact with in our lives. We don’t tell   
people “everything will be fine.” We don’t 
promise to fix all their problems. Instead, 
we proclaim that when Jesus went to the 
cross and rose three days later, He took   
every eternal problem off of our shoulders 
and made everything right. So when we face 
the news of sickness and death we hear it 
and care for our neighbor, but we do so with 
peace in our hearts knowing that our life is 
in Christ who has risen never to die again. 
He has brought us into His eternal kingdom 
so that nothing need cause us to quake in 
our boots. Our lives are in Christ who has 
defeated death and promised that you will 
do the same. 
 
Dear saints, once again...nothing has 
changed.  
 
The Lord be with you! 
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James 4:13-15.  Come now, you who say, “Today or tomorrow we will go 
into such and such a town and spend a year there and trade and make a   
profit” —yet you do not know what tomorrow will bring.  What is your life?  
For you are a mist that appears for a little time and then vanishes.  Instead 
you ought to say, “If the Lord wills, we will live and do this or that.” 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of Immanuel, 
 
I don’t know about you, but I find the restrictions mandated by the 
government because of the coronavirus unnerving.  They are, of 
course, absolutely necessary.  We’re experiencing a pandemic, and 
we need to make sure that our hospitals aren’t overwhelmed and 
medical supplies aren’t depleted.  These restrictions have been put in 
place to protect and help those who are most susceptible to the virus.  
We definitely need to think of others at a time like this. 
 
Still, for people who keep busy schedules and like to be in control of 
those schedules, this has been a confusing and frustrating time.  
We’re experiencing changes that we’ve never experienced before.  
More than that, it seems like things are changing all the time.  The 
restrictions change, family dynamics change, modes of communica-
tion change, routines change, the ways we worship change.  To quote 
a famous comic strip character, “Arrrrrrrrg!”  We’re being forced to 
be flexible! 
 
Yet being flexible is often a good thing, especially when it comes to 
being open to God’s leading.  Especially because we know there are 
going to be bumps in the road because we live in a fallen world.  
That’s what James was driving at in the verses quoted at the begin-
ning of this article.  Sure, we should make plans.  Sure, we want to 
spend our time constructively by planning things out and taking care 
of important details.  Sure, we should make preparations for the fu-
ture.  But don’t have a cow when you have to change your plans!  
Don’t become anxious and stressed out when things beyond your 
control cause your plans to evaporate or to be revised.  Remember, 
God is in control.  God’s care is still there.  God will lead you in the 
way you should go. 
 
And you still have a solid foundation.  We have a changeless Christ 
in an ever changing world.  The author of Hebrews declares in He-
brews 13:8, “Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, and today, and forev-
er.”  Yes, restrictions may change.  Yes, your health may change.  
Yes, daily routines may change.  But Jesus’ love for you will never 
change.  God’s will for you in Christ Jesus will never change.  Being 
a baptized child of God and a citizen of heaven will never change.  
You are God’s very own possession and that will never change! 
 
So, brothers and sisters, be flexible.  Adapt to the changes.  It’s not 
easy.  Change is scary.  But our lives are built on the solid rock of 
Jesus Christ.  He will stand in the midst of the changes.  He will 
guide us and grant us wisdom.  His Word abides forever.  “Is there 
any God besides the Lord?  There is no Rock; I know not any.” (Is. 
44:8)  God bless you from head to toe! 
 
Love in Christ, 

From Our Associate Pastor… A Note from Our Music Director... 
 
Preparations and Easter Alleluias... 
 
What Easter Sunday will look like and sound 
like at Immanuel this year will be seen and 
heard on April 12th. 
 
Preparations for Holy Week through Easter had 
been made by vocal and instrumental           
individuals and groups during February and 
March practices. 
 
Only our Lord and Savior knows what each day 
brings for all of us. Will we be together in    
corporate worship, or will we be live-streaming 
Easter Alleluias? No matter what God has in 
store for us on the day of resurrection           
celebration, we can all rejoice in knowing that 
CHRIST IS RISEN! HE IS RISEN INDEED! 
 
God-willing, I know I speak for all those      
involved in singing, ringing, or playing an   
instrument that their "joyful noises" will be 
heard! When? Only God knows. Preparations 
have been made....but the uncertainty of when 
those preparations may be happening is        
unknown at this writing. 
 
When we think about different activities in our 
lives, we do lots of preparations....and, those 
preparations help us fulfill plans and             
obligations we are responsible for. However the 
most important preparation is to be ready for 
Jesus' return... 
 
When HE shall come trumpet sound, Oh, may I 
then in HIM be found, 
Clothed in HIS righteousness alone Redeemed 
to stand before HIS throne! 
On Christ, the solid rock, I stand; All other 
ground is sinking sand.  LSB 575:4 
 
...so, keep on preparing your hearts and voices 
for our Lord and Savior! Give HIM honor,   
glory and praise! Alleluia! 
 
Serving Him, 
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April Birthdays & 
Anniversaries 

Parish Leaders  
 

Pastors: 
 
Rev. Merritt Demski, 847-254-9666      Administrative 
Rev. Dr. Tony Troup, 618-340-8375       Associate 
 

Church & School Staff: 
 
Lisa Clamors, 618-719-4954   Office Secretary  
Ann Frank, 282-6597         Music Director 
Sandy Mueller          Housekeeping 
Ken Schanz      Groundskeeper/Maintenance 
Linda Polansky, 618-980-3475       Preschool Director 
Deborah Joellenbeck        Preschool Aide 
 

Church Council: 
 
Wayne Collmeyer, 618-719-7235        President  
Jason Valerius, 314-920-8907       Vice-President 
Cathie Collmeyer, 314-749-3772       Secretary 
David Powell, 618-974-9222        Treasurer 
Shirley Elmore, 939-3216      Financial Secretary 
Taryn Niemeyer, 939-7982      Christian Education 
Allen Jacobs, 939-3035   Church Properties 
Colby Crook, 618-910-2825 Evangelism/Fellowship 
Sandy Mueller, 618-420-1373       Social Ministry 
Jason Valerius, 314-920-8907   Spiritual Ministry 
Pat Kelly, 636-373-2967           Stewardship 
Cathy Whelan, 618-612-3150       Youth Ministry 
 

Other Volunteers: 
 
Lisa Clamors     Sunday School Superintendent 
Marilyn Collette         Head Sacristan 
Stephanie Brandt           Sacristans 
Shirley Elmore 
Diana Heins 
Valerie Zeisset 
Sandy Thompson        Flower Coordinator 
 

Field Education Students: 
 
Travis Henry, 2nd year            716-223-0496 
Hayden Brown, 1st year      309-231-2183 

 
Have you ever thought about joining one of  

Immanuel's Boards or committees? If so, please  
contact the appropriate person listed above. 

Happy Birthday 
to… 
 
1     Darian Becker  
2     Russell Lieb  
       Evelyn Ramsey 
       Harry Thompson  
3     Brooklyn Lay 
       Tiffany Mitchell  
       Brett Wiegand 
       Gwen Wiegand 
4     Matthew Stratman  
5     Brian White  
6     Nathan Prescher 
       Michael Rusteberg  
7     Linda Harbison  
8     Greg Hoeffken 
9     Bob Kloeppel 
       Chris Melliere  
10   Audrey Campbell  
       Austin Campbell  
11   John Grant  
       Ethan Perjak  
12   Amanda Bergheger  
       Evan Fink 
       Wendy Maag  
       Sandy Thompson  
13   Alvera Jacobs  
       Steve Kruse 
       Reagan Nichols 
14   Alicia Kirkley 
15   Davin Dethrow 
       Barrett Thompson        
       Harold Verseman  
16 Kennedy Filipiak 
       Andrea Glessner 
       Alex Magnuson 
17   Rodney Clamors  
       Wayne Collmeyer  
       Bill Holtgrieve  
19 Claude Heimburger 
       Erwin Liefer 
22   Jessica Bender  
       Gina Eybel  
24   Tyler Koch  
28   Alexis Gill  
       Hayden Morris 
       Denise Wiese 
29   Kristin Crawford  
       Robert Kettler  
       Bob Osterhage  
       Max Schrader  
30   Tom Bequette  
       Julius Cottner  
       Madalyn Valerius 
 
 
 

Happy Anniversary to… 
 
6     Joe & Audrey Campbell (29) 
8     Rodney & Lisa Clamors (20) 
11   Gene & Diane Hoffmann (50) 
12   Don & Carol Matzenbacher (51) 
16 Darrell & Jane Gaitsch (42) 
17 Doug & Tracy Simms (10) 
21   Brian & Dina Nobbe (41) 
       Bill & Betty Schimpf (14) 
22   Robert & Mildred Menke (48) 
23   Russ & Bonita Lieb (38) 
24   John & Barb Grant (10) 
25   Eric & Brittany Buettner (5) 
       Roy & Bonnie Unterseh (50) 
26   Gary & Barbara Altes (51) 
       Scott & April Kirkley (12) 
28   Jim & Lori Smothers (30) 
29   Howard & Norma Shive (48) 
30   Robert & Willa Mae Prange (60) 

 
 

Happy Birthday and  
Happy Anniversary to all 

celebrating in April! 

Do You Have an 
Email Address? 

 

Did you know that you 
could be a good steward 

by receiving our       
newsletter via e-mail?  

Call or e-mail the church 
office and let Lisa know 
to remove you from the 
mailing list and add you 

to the e-mail list. 
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EldersΨ Shepherding 
Program  

όCŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ǿƛǘƘύ  

!-.    wƻŘƴŜȅ /ƭŀƳƻǊǎΣ сму-тмф-плно 
/-5    !ƭŀƴ {ǘǳƳǇŦΣ сму-тмф-флоо 
9-Iŀ   {Ŏƻǧ WŀƴǎǎŜƴΣ нмп-снф-сфтр 
IŜ-Iǳ   .ƻō tƻƭŀƴǎƪȅΣ сму-фтф-лфму 
W-Y    ¢ȅǎƻƴ .ǊŀŘƭŜȅΣ сму-тмо-мфмо 
[-aŜƭ   YŜǾƛƴ ²ƘŜŀǘΣ фоф-мфур 
aŜƴ-aȅ  /ŀƭ bŜŜƳŀƴΣ фоф-рмот 
b-t    9ƭŘŜƴ bƛŜƳŜȅŜǊΣ фоф-тфун 
w-{ŎƘŜ   [ŀǊǊȅ ¢ŀŀƪŜΣ фоф-птрт 
{ŎƘƛ-{ǿ   DǊŜƎ ²ƛŜƎŀƴŘΣ сму-пмл-мрлл 
¢-²Ŝƭ   YŜǾƛƴ ²ƘŜƭŀƴΣ фоф-мфур 
²ŜƳ-½   !ŀǊƻƴ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ сму-тфн-фсрн 
9ƭŘŜǊǎ ϧ tŀǎǘƻǊǎΥ Wŀǎƻƴ ±ŀƭŜǊƛǳǎΣ омп-фнл-уфлт 
 
IŀǾŜ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ ƻǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŜƭŘŜǊΣ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƘƛƳ ŀƴȅǝƳŜΦ 

Since we are not able to meet in-person, we will not take 
any of these collections during April. But, please continue to 
keep our organizations below in your prayers during this 
unsettled time. 

 
Camp Wartburg 

Bi-County Backpack Program 

Monthly Collections 

Due to the current 
situation, we will 
not be having any 
in-person Bible 
studies or Sunday 
School classes. 
 
Pastor Demski will 
be live on          
Facebook every 
Wednesday at 9:30 am leading his adult Bible study. 
 
Lisa Clamors is trying to get something together for the 
younger Sunday School children (she will keep you 
posted), Alan Stumpf has been sending emails to his 
Sunday School families to keep them updated, and 
Pastor Demski is hoping to connect with the high 
school students on a weekly basis too. 

Lids for Benches! 
 

Thank you! We have enough! 
 

In the future, we will be getting a couple new items for 
our outdoor use near the playground. 

Vacation Bible School 
June 15-19 

Rainforest Explorers 
 

Watch the bulletins for more details in the 
coming months… 

Open to children ages 3-12... 

April 2020 Worship Helpers 

At this time, we will not have any worship  
helpers as we will not have any regular         

in-person services.  We will certainly keep you 
updated as we pray we get back to our regular 

services soon. 

Looking for a Few Volunteers 
 

As we think about getting back to normal, 
we continue to need a few more            

volunteers to serve at Immanuel in various 
ministries & roles. 

 

Media TeamðUshersðGreetersð 
Sunday School Teachers/Helpers 

 

If you would like to help out in any of these 
ways, please contact the church office. 
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In Our Prayers... 
 
Please note:  The names listed below will remain on our public prayer list for two 
weeks unless the church office is notified otherwise.  Thank you. 

 
We Pray for our Fellow Parishioners: Millie Menke (recovering at home), 
Sandy Moore (MS), Perry Koch (nursing home), Ruby Muench (cancer), 
Lana Mueller (recovering from surgeries), Roger Schanz (cancer), Tyler 
Cooley (recovering from surgeries), Iva Mesnarich (shut in), Wade Marshall 
(Alzheimer’s), Judy Hitzemann (recovering from hernia surgery), Marvin 
Henry (recovering from knee replacement surgery), Evan Fink (recovering 
from heart surgery), Bernell Bachelier (broken bone in foot), Roger 
Kinzinger (recovering from back surgery), Rich Hitzemann (recovering from 
heart procedure), Allen Jacobs (recovering from knee surgery), Rodney 
Clamors (recovering from back surgery) 
 
We Pray for Friends and Relatives of Parishioners: Michael Washausen, 
Nina Van Kamp, Ken Horn (cancer), Nicole Bachelier, Gordon Curd 
(dialysis), Steven Muench, Sarah Castelli, Glenda Manion, Pat Bolañius 
(dymentia), Patrick Bolañius (cancer), Susan Martin, Frank Atkins (cancer), 
Edward Rahe, Karlie Swisher (brain tumor), Robbie Haudrich (cancer), Jean 
Stroisch (cancer), Elsa Weimerslage (cancer), Carol Kettler (cancer), Pam 
Stellhorn (cancer), Sherry Dreps (treated for cancer), Daryl Bense (brain 
bleed & very confused), Janet Schneider (GI problems) 
 
We Pray for Those in the Service of Our Nation: Alicia Kirkley, Dustin 
Bender, Aaron Bommarito, Alex Naumann, Paul Doty 
 
We Pray for Our Missionaries and Special Missions: Immanuel’s  
Preschool; Eric, Linda, Michael & Julia Funke; Unity Lutheran Elementary 
School (East St. Louis, IL); Immanuel’s Mission Team 

April 2020 Altar Flowers 

We will not have any flowers during April.  All lilies purchased will be 
virtual.  You can still purchase them in honor of or in memory of a 
loved one through April 8th.  Please contact Lisa Clamors directly if 
you would like one. 
 
The 2020 Flower Chart is posted on the bulletin board in the narthex. Sign up for the 
weekend you would like! As your weekend approaches, Sandy Thompson, our flower              
coordinator, will contact you to give you more details. 

Total Deposits   $  38,558.03 
Total Expenses   $  36,766.87 
Over/(Short)    $    1,791.16 
 

February 29, 2020 Balances: 
Checking    $    5,641.13 
Scholarship Fund  $    9,807.50 
Nobbe Mem. Fund $           0.00 
Narthex Fund  $       443.29 
Tuckpointing Fund $  22,763.00 
Loan     $352,958.33 
 

2020 Year to Date: 
Deposits          $  66,538.20 
Expenses         $  82,711.61 
Over/(Short)   $ (16,173.41) 
Unpaid Obligations     $           0.00 

February Finances 

February 2020 Church 
Attendance 

These numbers will be in next 
monthôs newsletter. 

Baptism: 
 

¶ Harper Michelle Thompson, 
daughter of Aaron & Christine 
nee Keim Thompson 

February 2020  
Official Acts 

Want to Stay Up to 
Date? 

 
Go to our website 

(immanuelwaterloo.org ) 
and check it out!  Be sure to 
subscribe to the calendar, 
and youõll have the most up 
to date info on Immanuelõs 
activities and events.  Also, 

check out all of the info 
available right on our home 
page.  Notice that something 

is missing?  Let us know! 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ           
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀǘŜΣ ƻǳǊ 
ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛƴ 
ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ 
ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŜŀǎȅ ǝƳŜΦ 
DƻŘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΗ 

immanuelwaterloo.org
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February 26—April 10 
 

These sermons will focus on the different objects used 
throughout Lent and what God’s Word says about 
them. 
 
2/26 - Ash Wednesday - Assigned Readings (Focus on Dust/
Ashes… mortality and repentance) 
 
3/4 - Midweek 1 - Matthew 27:24-26 (Focus on Bowl of Water… 
self-justification vs justification through Christ) 
 
3/11 - Midweek 2 - Matthew 27:27-31 (Focus on Robe… Christ's 
mockery leading to our being robed in His righteousness) 
 
3/18 - Midweek 3 - Matthew 27:27-31 (Focus on Crown… 
Christ's crown of thorn reveals the nature of our true king) 
 
3/25 - Midweek 4 - Matthew 27:32-44 (Focus on Nails… Christ is 
pierced for us as the perfect servant of God) 

 
4/1 - Midweek 5 - Matthew 27:32-44 (Focus on Dice/
Lots… There is no chance as God is in control even 
when the soldiers are casting lots) 
 
4/9 - Maundy Thursday - Assigned Readings (Focus 
on Bread/Wine… Christ continues to feed us Himself 
for the forgiveness of sins) 
 
4/10 - Good Friday - Assigned Readings (Focus on 
Cross… Christ was cursed so that we are blessed.) 

Immanuelõs Preschool is now       
registering for the 2020/21 school 

year! 
  

$50.00 Non-Refundable Registration Fee: 
Charged each school year per child.  Enroll-
ment forms and fee should be completed and 
turned in together to ensure preferred 

placement. 
  

School Hours, Drop Off and Pick Up:  
8:30 am ð 12:00 pm Monday-Friday 

 
Drop off between 8:20-8:40 am and pickup 

is promptly at 12:00 pm. 
  

¶ Flexible scheduling 
¶ Open to 3-6 year olds 
¶ You choose! May attend 2ñ5 days per 
week 

¶ Pricing varies based on how many days per 
week you choose! 

¶ Full day options available! (In conjunction 
with Camp Wartburg) 

¶ We are working on some new and exciting  
additions, so stay tuned! 

  
Visit our website 

(www.immanuelwaterloo.org) or contact the 
office (immanuelwaterloo@gmail.com or   

939-6480) for more information or to get a 
registration packet. 

Join us for our Holy Week & Easter Services… 
 

Palm Sunday, April 5  Maundy Thursday, April 9 
Good Friday, April 10  Easter Sunday, April 12 

 
See page 7 for all of the details! 

Preschool News! 
 

Miss Linda & Miss Deborah have 
been doing Facebook Live posts 
and Zoom meetings to keep the 

children up to date and active with 
Preschool. 
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An Update from Our 
Missionary Partners 

 

Funke News:  Endings and  
Beginnings 
 

This month has been absolutely full of 
endings and beginnings.  Truthfully, it has been one of the hardest 
months physically and emotionally that we have experienced during our 
entire time in Tanzania. However, God has provided numerous         
reminders of His presence, such as a stunning rainbow ten days before 
we left Mwadui and notes of encouragement from many of you. 
 

Upcoming 
While our time of living and serving in Mwadui is ending, we are just 
beginning the next phase of our journey— visiting all of you! We will 
arrive in St. Louis on March 6. We hope to see many of you in the  
coming months. Here’s where you can find us… (FYI….this schedule 
may have changed already due to the current situation.) 
 

March 22 Messiah, Plano, TX  
March 29 St. John, Cypress, TX 
March 30-April 1 Concordia University, Austin, TX  
April 5 Zion, Pasadena, TX 
April 14-20 Valparaiso University, Valparaiso, IN 
April 19 Luther Memorial, Chicago, IL 
April 26 Salem, Blackjack, MO 
May 3 Immanuel, Waterloo, IL 
May 6 Our Redeemer, Greenville, IL 
May 10 Chapel of the Cross, St. Louis, MO 
May 17 St John’s, Fort Collins, CO 
May 24 Redeemer, Peoria, IL 
June 14 St. Paul, Fort Worth, TX  
June 28 St. Paul, Plano, TX  
 

Our last newsletter will be sent out in August after we attend a         
missionary debriefing in July and after Eric goes on the payroll of a 
new school. We will continue to keep you informed with updates from 
Tanzania and about our family’s transition until then. 
 

Our Last Week in Tanzania 
Our last week in Tanzania included Julia’s 5th birthday party, Linda 
finishing her guidance and counseling curriculum and holding a training 
on it, Linda leading a last Bible study and last CHE meeting, Eric doing 
last updates on the school computers, and Linda surviving a bad       
reaction to medication. We also attended a farewell party at our school 
and a farewell celebration at our church, packed eight suitcases and five 
carry-ons, sorted through and cleaned out our house, and pulled        
together lots of little details in our ministry. We will share more in the 
coming months about how God has been at work in those details. For 
now, we are filled with sadness as we leave beloved people, with     
gratitude for all God has done in our lives here, and with hope for all 
that God is beginning in these coming months. 
 
This is just a part of the March 2020 newsletter written by Eric & Linda Funke 
on March 3, 2020.  Would you like to be added to their email list?  If so, email 
Eric & Linda at Linda.Funke@GlobalLutheranOutreach.com and let them 
know. 

What Does Holy Week 2020 
Look Like for Immanuel? 

(as of March 31, 2020) 
 
Palm Sunday (this upcoming Sunday) - 
we'll have service at 9 am which will be 
streamed. We will also be offering a     
service at 1 pm. IF you would like to 
come receive the Sacrament, we need 
you to call/email ahead. Email                        
pastor.demski@gmail.com or call 847-
254-9666. Of course, we're still available 
upon request as well. We'll also make 
palm branches available to everyone   
outside the back kitchen door (no need to 
call for one of those). They will be put out 
on Saturday. 
 
Maundy Thursday - We'll be available 
for a Sacramental service at 9 am, 1 pm, 
and 3 pm. We'll then stream the full 
Maundy Thursday service with a stripping 
of the altar at 6:30 as originally planned.    
Maundy Thursday is about the  
Sacrament so we want to make it      
available before we strip the altar in the 
evening. Pastor Troup and I will take 
turns leading. (again...we need you to 
call/email ahead so we can keep       
numbers low and people distanced). 
 
Good Friday - We'll stream service at 
6:30 pm as originally planned. 
 
Easter Sunday - We're not aware of a 
service taking place at Camp Wartburg 
for Sunrise this year. Pastor Troup and I 
will rotate leading services at church at   
9 am (which will be streamed), 11 am,     
1 pm, and 3 pm. (again, call and email 
ahead if you would like to attend.) 
 
Through all of this, we're still available to 
provide the Sacrament upon request, but 
we wanted to add specific times as well. 
If anything changes with times or plans, 
Pastor Demski will keep us informed. 

mailto:Linda.Funke@GlobalLutheranOutreach.com
mailto:pastor.demski@gmail.com


 

WORSHIP SERVICES  
(For now) 

 
SUNDAYS 
9:00 am 

Facebook Live! Holy Communion is celebrated. 
  

See page 7 for our Holy Week & Easter services info. 

 
If you plan to attend a service, you MUST call or email Pastor 

Demski beforehand. 

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS  
 

Please call or email Lisa or one of the pastors. 
They will be in and out of the office at various 

times but are always available if you need anything 
or have questions. 

 
Pastor Demskiôs day off is Thursday. 
Pastor Troupôs day off is Monday. 

Immanuel Lutheran Church  
522 S. Church Street  
Waterloo, IL 62298  

 

May God continue to bless you:  
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Don’t forget to visit us on the web… 
immanuelwaterloo.org 

You’ll find our weekly announcements and 
updates, our calendar, VBS & Preschool 

info, and other important news! 
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